



December 14, 1970

Peggy Toftdahl, Editor

FACULTY & ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF MEETING WEDNESDAY

A general meeting for all faculty and administrative staff members has been scheduled for Wednesday, December 16, 1970 in Room C-4 at 4 p.m., to discuss the implications of a year-round program and the Board's direction to us in pursuing such a plan.

PRESIDENT'S COUNCIL meets Tuesday, December 15, from 8:30 a.m. - 11 a.m. in the board room.

DIVISION CHAIRMEN meet as usual Thursday noon in the board room.

BOB MILLER is growing a beard! (wonder if he's planning a chimney jaunt, too!)

AN INVITATION FROM THE BOOKSTORE!

"Any book not in our stock will be gladly ordered and obtained for you as part of our service." And, they are announcing that they again have magazines in stock!

GIFT CERTIFICATES:

A new twist for Christmas - you (and the general public) are heartily invited to give a very unusual gift this year. It can be a course in Slide Rule, Western Civ., Creative Cookery, Boat Building - the class schedules are your shopping guides! Certificates will be sold through the Bookstore in multiples of \$6. (Adult Ed. courses are \$12) And, the certificates are good for either winter or Spring terms!



A CUDDLY CHRISTMAS - Shirley Call has three Siamese kittens just in time for gifting! Each is a female and worth \$10 to Shirley. (There's a mixed angora female available, too....)

JIM PRESTON will be on vacation next week, so if you need any copying it will be necessary to use the machines in our buildings. LRC 10 will be closed!

LINDA POOLE is vacationing (!) at Good Samaritan hospital recouperating from a recent auto accident. She'll have another week in bed...hurry back, Linda:

HOME BASKETBALL THURSDAY NIGHT - 8 p.m., Albany High. The Roadrunners play Judson Baptist.